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January 7, 1993

Mr. Ashwin Patel

Hazardous Waste Section

Florida Department of Environmental
Regulation - Northeast District

7825 Baymeadows Way, Suite 200B

Jacksonville, FL 32256-7577

Subject: 10 Gallon Anti-freeze Spil1l
Safety-Kleen Corporation
Jacksonville, Florida 32073
FLD 980 847 214

Dear Mr. Patel:

The following information is being submitted for an incident at
the referenced facility pursuant to 40 CFR 264.56 (j).

Location of Incident: Safety~Kleen Corporation
161 Industrial Loop, South
~JacksenvitIe, Florida 32073
Onarge ferle
Facility Operator: Safety-Kleen Corporation
777 Big Timber Road
Elgin, Illinois 60123

Facility Location: 161 Industrial Loop, South
Orange Park, Florida 32073
Telehone (904) 264--2607
FLD 980 847 214

1. Report Date: January 7, 1993

2. Person Filing Report: Russ Giambrone

3. Date and Time of Incident: .dJanuary 6, 1993 1:30 PM

4. Description of Incident: Truck #5532, a bulk waste antifreeze

transport truck, had unloaded at the referenced facility.

Apparently, the valves were not managed in the correct procedure
when the driver attempted to clean the strainer in: front of the

pump.
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10.

Extent of Personal Injuries: None
Extent of Property Damage: None

Description and Estimated Quantity of Material Released:
Approximately 10 gallons of waste anti-freeze.

Human Health and Environmental Impact: None

Remedial Action Taken: Approximately 9.5 gallons was recovered.
All cleanup material was placed in two 16 gallon drums.
Procedures for cleaning the pump filter will be reviewed to
reduce accidents of. this type.

‘Estimated Quantity of Clean--Up Reside for Treatment and Disposal:

A total of 2-16 gallon drums of contaminated absorbent wipes
were generated. Drum will be shipped to a Safety-Kleen Recycle
Center for disposal.

This letter also serves as notification that the spill has been
cleaned up, and that all emergency equipment is again ready for use.
Please contact me at 904--264--2607 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Safety

eén Corporation

161 Inswstrial Loop, South
Orange Park, Florida 32073
904--264--2607




be:

Branch Spill File #1440

Regional Office Spill File

Catherine McCord,
Eilgin File X

EHS/Eastern Division

Al Seyfer, RM/Tampa Region



